
Central Tilba School 
Newsletter 
Issue No. 39 

Term 4,  Week 9 
 

Year 6 personal Development  
Program was conducted as a one day 
workshop this year, rather than a 
series of weekly sessions. Year 6 
showed maturity and gave thoughtful 
consideration to questions and 
responses when exploring all aspects 
of change and reproduction. We 
particularly focused on building and 
maintaining positive, meaningful and 
respectful relationships. They were 
each given an egg to care for. They 
named them and constructed 
appropriate and safe containers.  We 
have had two fatalities and one trip to 
the emergency room. Parenting is a 
tough gig!  
 

School Sleepover – what an experience! The transition of Year 2 into the 
Barranguba class culminates in a school sleepover! We survived putting 
up tents in the wind and enjoyed a wonderful night under the stars at 
school. A big thank you to Sandy for all of the meal preparation and to the 
P&C for funding the food. Bob Day delivered flavoured milk at dawn to 
start our day- which is always a big hit and appreciated- thank you! It is 
always appreciated to be able to offer an experience that is of no cost to 
families. 
 
Presentation Evening on Tuesday will commence at the Tilba Hall at 
5:30pm. New compliances mean that each student may have 2 adults 
attend. There will be a sign on sheet at the door with your child’s  
name and 2 sign on spaces. We are very grateful to the hall 
committee for liaising with us to co-ordinate a new COVID Safe Plan 
so that our presentation can proceed without parents missing out. 
 
Assembly and Talent Quest We had a most entertaining assembly and 
talent quest today. The last assembly to be hosted by our Year 6 
students. Congratulations to all award recipients and to Year 4 for 
achieving their Pen Licences. All photos can be seen on our school 
Facebook page. 
 
Student Reports went home today! Please share with us in 
congratulating our children on a year of hard work resulting in a year’s 
growth academically, physically, socially and emotionally. 
 
I wish to take this opportunity to thank our school community for your 
support and valued contributions to our school. Our little school is highly 
regarded in the wider community and educational networks for it’s 
connectivity to the community. Thank you for connecting with us! 
 
Please enjoy a happy and safe holiday season with your families. 
Tania Hextell (Principal)  

Term 4, 2020 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fresh fruit and donuts for 
morning tea followed by 
egg and lettuce 
sandwiches. The eggs are 
from our very own chooks! 
Also chicken, lettuce and 
mayo sandwiches. Make-
your-own! 
 
December 
Tuesday 15th 
Rehearsal 10am 
Presentation Night 5.30pm 
 
Wednesday 16th 

FUN Day 
Last day of Term 4, 2020 
 
2021 
Students return 
Friday 29th January 
 
Kinder Return 
Monday 1st February 
and finish at 1:30pm 
to Friday 5th February 
 
CONTACT US ANYTIME  
Central Tilba School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
Phone: 4473 7210 
Email: centrtilba-    
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
Website: https://centrtilba-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
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